[image: image1.jpg]99104309332 www.gograph.com



    [image: image2.jpg]“Weleome g
» A ~



    Pastor's June Ponderings 
                    “Connections”


A couple of years ago, my wife and I were discussing one day all of the upcoming events of the summer.  The conversation left us a bit overwhelmed when we thought about all of the things we needed to do.  We jokingly told each other that “we needed a vacation.”  The thing of it was that only just a few weeks earlier, we had just taken a vacation – only most of the time away got taken up dealing with the details of a recently deceased relative’s estate.  So, even though we recently had taken vacation time, it ended up not being very relaxing.


As we talked, we started daydreaming about how fun it would be to slip out of town on a secret get away.  Well, the more we talked about it, the more the joke turned into solid plans.  Before we knew it, we were plotting to stage our “run-away-from-home,” “shh! don’t tell anyone,” vacation, after some of the busyness calmed down.  As with any trip, we had to take care of the details of being away from our responsibilities, so along with planning the trip itself, we began planning the details at home and at work.  And, the more we took care of those various responsibilities, the larger the list grew of people who knew about our secret get-away.  By the time we had taken care of everything, we had pretty much told everyone we knew about our trip – so much for quietly slipping out of town!


While driving down the interstate on our trip, I reflected on this situation of having so many connections that we couldn’t possibly slip away unnoticed without letting people know what we were doing.  Though we could enjoy the fantasy of secretly leaving town, the reality is that we were accountable to too many people to leave our responsibilities unnoticed.  As I thought about this fact, I realized that this phenomenon was actually a good thing.


The Apostle Paul referred to this inter-connectedness as being a part of the “Body of Christ.”  Paul uses this image several times in his various letters.  In the book of Ephesians, for instance, this image of being a part of a body is repeated many times and this image is fleshed out even more in Romans 12:4 & 5.  The image of the body is developed best of all in I Corinthians 12:12-27.  In these images, Paul explains that those who claim Christ as their Savior are a part of the church in the same way that different body parts form the whole of a body.  We are not alone in our faith, we bless others with our unique set of gifts and abilities, and we are equally blessed by others.  Because we are an integral part of the Body, we are accountable to the other parts of the Body and we have responsibilities toward each other.  Paul sums it up in Romans 2:5 by saying: “So in Christ we who are many form one body, and each member belongs to the others.”


We can triumphantly say that we have connections!  We are blessed and supported by others, and we have the responsibility to be a blessing to others.  
                                                                                                          → →

Together we form the Body of Christ, a body that is inter-connected with each of the members.  Since we are connected with each other, we need to share our needs with each other, and we need to actively seek ways to take care of the needs of others.  We support each other, are accountable to each other, love each other, pray for each other, help each other, and together we are stronger together than we are apart.  And together we spread the gospel message of God’s love and grace.

Grace and peace,

Pastor David

*If you want to know more about the Body of Christ image, read Romans 12 and I Corinthians 12.
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                        Moderator’s June Message
And now just like that, we’re into June……May ended up differently than planned, but we are always able to overcome challenges and move forward.  The Parish House roof project has been completed with new shingles.  Unfortunately, we were not awarded the grant from the South Dakota Historical Society.  On the other hand, we are fortunate to have several others donate to the cause and this again is very much appreciated.  

Heading into summer, we have many plans!  For instance, Watertown Love will be hosting Pride in the Park on June 26, 2021.  This is a free event in our community and our church will also have a booth with information.   The Foster family will be assisting with this, so please watch for ways you can help with this event.  As you know, this is important as we are an Open and Affirming congregation.  We respect and love each person created in God’s image.  All are welcome to join us in our loving church community.  

With this being said, Pastor David will host another special vision meeting the evening of June 9th, much like the meeting that was held on April 14th.  You can attend in person or via Zoom- details will be coming soon!  

Finally, we have decided to move forward with having a church float again in the 4th of July parade in Watertown.  We will be ordering paper fans like we have in the past to provide to spectators.  Please consider helping with decorating the float and walk along to pass out fans.  Let’s have a large presence out there this year!

Last but not least, we are pleased to announce that Pastor David Jennys will become our full-time intentional interim minister for the next 18 months.  We value Pastor David’s leadership and energy in helping our church move forward in this time of need.  
Amber Nogelmeier ~ Moderato   
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All church ladies are invited to the church for a social time at 1 pm on Wednesday, June 2.  We will be discussing our future and making plans for social gatherings coming up. 
Your input would be very welcome.
On Wed., June 16 at 1 pm there will be Bible study with Pastor David. Everyone is invited.   
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                  Church Council Minutes
                                          May 16th, 2021

Attendance:  Amber Nogelmeier; Alan Pearson; Jim Clendenin; Dawn Engel, Pastor David Jennys, Linda Boyken; Brenda Zemlicka; Cyndi Spieker

                                                    Attending via Zoom: 

                                                    Unable to attend: Brenda Foster, Rod Zemlicka, Kim Bellum 

Call to order:  Amber Nogelmeier, called the meeting to order shortly after 11 am.  Pastor David provided an opening prayer.

Approval of the April 11th, 2021 council minutes: Motion made by Jim Clendenin to approve the minutes, seconded by Alan, passed by general consensus.
Treasurer’s report:  Presented by Brenda Zemlicka. Heat budget bill will be decreasing.  Income is showing way down as deposits were put into memorial fund by mistake. Quick books are updated. Received bill from marketing group that is past due. Bills were sent to email address that was no longer used. Amber to dig into this bill further before agreement to pay and discuss with marketing committee for future requirements.  Motion made by Dawn to approve the minutes, seconded by Jim, passed by general consensus.

Pastors report:  Looking to do another listening/sharing gathering, possibly June 9.  Do we need another work day out side? Alan will have someone come spray.  Pastor will be out of the office for Annual Meeting, but will join via zoom.  Will miss Pride in the Park, but will ask Amy Rambow to speak about it at church. Ask for help to set up and break down booth.  Rich is making historical sign for Labyrinth.   Would like to stay on as full-time Interim Pastor.  Motion made to approve the minutes by Dawn, seconded by Jim, passed by general consensus. 

Christian Education Report:  Amanda has reconsidered staying on in her position.  Christmas program was great!  Discussion of having confirmation every 2 years. Older kids would like to stay involved in children programs.  Minutes approved by general consensus.

Old Business:  Still need Moderator Elect. Did not receive grant for roof project. 11 applicants, only 4 approved.  However do have family in SF and another church family donating and matching funds. Found the wood on the roof was almost perfect when stripping tile off.  Would like Jason Troup to look to see if it was done correctly around dormers.  Special meeting to discuss full-time Interim Pastor.  

New Business:  Computer upgrades done. Discussion and approved to pay Nathan for his hours worked.  Contact Samantha Houser with help on re-definition of our mission statement.  Have someone interested in renting space at the church 1-day a week. Need to find a space that would work and move forward with church updates if needed.  Will get the “What’s up” members involved.  Brenda made planters for outside church. Can use flower fund to purchase flowers and will contact Phyllis Wiles for help – approved by Dawn, seconded by Cyndi.  Next council Meeting June 13th, 2021

Jim made motion to adjourn meeting, seconded by Dawn, passed by general consensus.

Notes Respectfully submitted,

Theresa Igo
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                                                 Children’s and Youth Report
Greetings, Friends.
We are proud to have completed yet another successful Christmas Program at UCC. It was a lot of fun and an interesting way to spin a traditional Christmas nativity story. While being funny, it still reminded us that Jesus is the reason for the season. I received many positive comments regarding the performance and the cast seemed to enjoy performing it. 

Corona virus has led to an interesting year. We had a Christmas program in May the same day we celebrated graduations. It was a memorable day for many. 

Going forward, I have some fun plans for summer. We will be taking a trip to the zoo in June. This will be the grand finale to our animal unit. In our animal unit we spent many nights talking about qualities that animals have that line up with qualities God expects followers to have as discussed in the Bible.  We will also be having a one-day VBS on a Saturday in July. If you are interested in helping with either of these events please leave a message at the church office. 

In conclusion, it has been a terrific year and great privilege to teach these students this year. I have also greatly enjoyed working with the dedicated volunteers. May God’s blessings continue in your lives and have a great summer.

Warm Regards, 

Amanda Schaeffer

Director of Children’s Ministry.
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Saturday, June 26th 11-4 pm, Watertown Love will host the 2nd Pride in the Park at McKinley Park. We will have music, vendors, games for kids and adults, make and take projects, 2 drag shows and drag Queen story time! Everyone is invited.
              Amy Rambow 
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10 Fun and (Mostly) Free Things to Do in Watertown, SD
· Free in Watertown SD: Terry Redlin Art Center+

· Free to Do in Watertown SD: Watertown downtown Art walk 
· Free to Do in Watertown SD: Parks and Lake Kampeska for picnics and swimming
· Free to Do in Watertown SD: Mellette House and Heritage Museum
· Free on Sunday morning, all church services 

· (Almost) Free to Do in Watertown SD: Bramble Park Zoo
· More things to Do in Watertown SD
· Food & Drink in Watertown
· Watertown SD Weather pleasant 
· Lots of places to stay or camp at the lake in Watertown, SD
Along the I-29 corridor in eastern South Dakota you’ll find the city of Watertown. While it may not be the largest city, the town provides a great deal for families to enjoy. Whether you like art galleries and culture or outdoor and recreational opportunities, don’t miss out on what Watertown has to offer – much of which is free!
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